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Nilda Quiroz
2825 North Holton, #404
Milwaukee, W1 53212

RE: Nilda Quiroz
- C.I File No: 04-S-336

Dear Ms. Quiroz:

We have received your claim in the amount of $197.47, relating to damage sustained to your
vehicle on/about July 26, 2004 when you allege a piece of curb located at/near 2826-28 North
Holton was used to break your vehicle’s windshield.

Our investigation reveals that the Infrastructure Services Division (ISD) reviewed their records
and the records of the DPW “Call Center” for the period of July 26, 2003 to July 31, 2004. The
“Call Center” search revealed the department did not receive any complaints for this time period
for the roadway in the 2800 block of North Holton Street. The search did note a street
maintenance crew removed damaged pavement, sidewalk and curb on or about July 12, 2004.
The crew poured concrete for the curb and pavement on July 14, 2004. The sidewalk concrete
was poured on July 20, 2004 and all barricades for the work site were removed by July 23, 2004.
The crew members indicated all of the debris from this project was removed from the
construction site prior to the barricades being removed. The ISD followed normal procedures in
this matter. When the ISD is notified of a hazard in the roadway a crew is sent to investigate
and/or remove the hazard. Prior to your loss the City had no notice of this defect, and because of
this lack of notice, it cannot accept lability, as such; we are denying your claim.
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If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a letter within 21 days of the
receipt of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells Street, Room 205, Milwaukee,
Wisconsin 53202, requesting a hearing.

Very truly yours,

ANGLEY
City Attorney

LA fude—

ROBERT M. OVERHOLT
Investigator Adjuster
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